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To whom it may concern: 

Executive Committee 

President 
E Stephen Edwards, MD, FAAP 

President-Elect 
Carden Johnston, MD, FAAP 

Executive Director 
Joe M. Sanders, Jr, MD, FAAP 

Board of Directors 

District I 
Eileen M Ouellette, MD, JD. FAAP 
Newton Center, MA 

District II 
Robert M. Corwln, MD, FAAP 
Syracuse, NY 

District III 
Alan E. Kohrt. MD, FAAP 
Phlladelphla, PA 

On behalf of the 57,000 members of the American Academy of Pediatrics 
(AAP), I offer the following comments regarding the Proposed Rule, 
Current Good Manufacturing Practice in Manufacturing, Packing, or 
Holding Dietary Ingredients and Dietary Supplements (21 CFR Parts 111 
and 112). 

The AAP is the national professional organization representing physicians 
who provide health care to our infants, children, and adolescents. In that 
role, the AAP has developed extensive policy guidelines regarding 
adequate and safe diets for these age groups. Among other issues, 
members of the AAP have been concerned by the frequent reports of 
adverse events associated with the use of dietary supplements among all 
age groups including children (1,2). These concerns have been heightened 
by the widespread use of dietary supplements in the population as a whole 
and among our young patients (3,4). 

District IV 
David T. Tayloe, Jr, MD, FAAP 
Goldsboro, NC 

District V 
Ellen Buerk, MD, M.Ed, FAAP 
Oxford, OH 

defined dietary supplements to include a broad range of herbs and drugs of 
plant origin. While, many of these substances are pharmacologically 

The Dietary Supplement and Health Education Act (DSHEA) of 1994 

active, DSHEA does not provide the level of consumer protection applied 
to conventional medicines. A list of our concerns with DSHEA is given in 

District VI the Handbook of Pediatric Environmental Health, published by the AAP. 
Kathryn Plziall Nichol, MD, FAAP These include: 
Madison, WI 

District VII 
Gary Q. Peck, MD, FAAP 

l Lack of pre-market testing; 
l Lack of licensing process; 

New Orleans, LA 

District VIII 
Jon R Almquist, MD, FAAP 
Federal Way, WA 

District IX 
Burton F. Wilks, MD, FAAP 
Huntmgton Beach, CA 

District X 
Charles W  Llnder, MD, FAAP 

l No requirement for safe packaging, such as child proof containers; 
l No proof of nutritional claims required, either on the label or in 

marketing; 
l Pharmacologically active substances can be marketed as dietary 

substances as long as no therapeutic claims are made; and 
l No provision for mandatory reporting of adverse events. 

Augusta, GA 

Immediate Past President 
LOUIS 2. Cooper, MD, FAAP 
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As published, the proposed rule requiring current good manufacturing practices for 
dietary ingredients and dietary supplements would assure identity, consistency, purity, 
quality and strength. It also would require appropriate packaging and labeling. The 
proposed rule, therefore, is a laudable first step toward correcting what the Academy 
views as a deficiency of the Dietary Supplement and Health Education Act (DSHEA). In 
light of the pharmacological nature of most dietary supplements and the impact they can 
have on the metabolism, the AAP strongly urges the FDA to take further action by 
regulating dietary supplements similar to the requirements for drugs and biological 
products. 

Sincerely, 

E. Stephen Edwards, MD, FAAP 
President 

ESE:pk 
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